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PRESIDENT'S CORNER

Dear Members:

I assume you have
received your copies
of the Spring “Outlook”
and “Focus” which in-
cluded information on
. the State’s convention at
Saratoga this May and
the Association’s conven-
tion in Anaheim, Californla in June. Sev-
eral of us will be attending the May con-
vention and at least two of us are planning
to attend the Association convention. If
you are interested in attending either of
these and need more information please
call Barbara Carier.

Your board has voted to pledge 200 volun-
teer hours for the NAWOB project “ A
Woman’s Place.” This sounds like a great
opportunity to help someone in the com-
munity obtain a home and learn some
practical skills at the same time. Construc-
tion is scheduled to begin this summer
and women will be doing 90% of the work.
So when the opportunity comes, please
sign up, encourage your family and
friends to sign up as well.

Our joint project with Womenfocus has
been postponed for this year due to a lack
of funds. An application was submitted
this spring to EF and we have hopes that
funding will be available for next year.

Meanwhile, be sure to sign up for the
Decorator Showcase House. We expect to
work the weekend of April 26th. This
project, sponsored by the Junior League,
provides funding for worthwhile commu-
nity projects. And don’t forget our own
Used Booksale scheduled for June. It 1ooks
like this will be the year we complete the
$100,000 pledge for an EF Fellowship.

The Night at the Theatre

On March 7th, a group of 17 attended
the Kavinoky Theatre at D’Youville
College to see Agatha Christie’s
«Witeness for the Prosecution”. The
fantastically effective London courtroom
suspense drama about a man accused of
killing an older women for her money
has a brilliant ending as the web of
deceit untangles. The local actors did a
good job, as usual, and we are all very
fortunate to have good theater at a
reasonable price here in Buffalo. Some
of us met at Roseland’s for dinner
before the play for good food and
conversation. Comments about the
evening were enthusiastic so you can be
sure we will do a theater evening again.
Saving the best for last - we raised
$68.00 for the branch.

submitted by
Diane Silvestro

-
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March 1997 AAUW Board
Meeting

Members Present:

Barbara Carier
Diane Silvestro
Ann Hicks
Phyllis Kelly
Margit Spector
Judy Bratty
Mary Jo Evans
Karen Noonan

Stacey Johnson
Ann Bish

Bunny Blackstone
Carolyn Day
Judy Weidemann
Rita Cascia

Diane Sina

Chris O’Connor

The March Board Meeting of AAUW
Buffalo Branch was called to order at
7:05 P.M. at the Snyder-Eggertsville
Library on March 5, 1997 by President
Karen Noonan.

The February minutes were accepted as
corrected.

The following reports were made;

Nominating Committee: Margit Spector
reports that the committee has to
finalize a few positions. The slate will
be published in the May Newsletter.

Financial Report: Bunny Blackstone
gave a verbal financial report. A
printed statement will be presented at
the next meeting.

Fund Raiser: Bunny Blackstone circu-
lated the pens and reported that the
umbrellas will be in soon. Both will be
sold as fund raisers to our members, at
our programs, and will be presented for
sale at the State Convention.

Education Foundation: Ann Hicks

AAUW Buffalo Branch Newsletter

presented the Education Foundation
report. A motion was made to approve the
recommendation to contribute $8500.00
to the Buffalo Branch Centennial American
Fellowship Fund for 1996. A motion was
made to accept the suggestions for the
Named Gift recipients for 1996-1997 as
long as they include Shamus O’Connor,
Chuck Jamieson , and Molly Fleyscher. The
motions passed unanimously. Hicks also
circulated the AAUW Education Founda-
ton Update. Hicks also stated that she had
placed an ad in the State Convention
Program. Some suggestions were made
concerning Named Gift Recipients: we
hold them to a few names making it more
important, and we name a table at the
Book Sale in a persons honor.

Strategic Planning: Diane Silvestro circu-
lated names of members who have signed
up for individual committees and lists of
suggestions for those committees to con-
sider. Silvestro has asked that these com-
mittees meet within the next three weeks.
Silvestro asked the Board to approve the
purchase of 2 tickets at $25.00 each for
the 3rd Annual Women’s History Month
Luncheon, sponsor by WAC and the Frie
County Commission on the Status of
Women, to be held on March 21,1997. The
purchase of two tickets will allow us to
have a table to use for informational
purposes. The motion was made and
approved.

New Business: Bunny Blackstone informed
the Board on the progress of “Take Your
Daughter to Work”. It will probably take
place in late spring or early fall.

Ann Bish spoke about the progress of

(Continued on page 4)
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(Feb. Board Minutes Continued from page 3)

Habitat for Humanity House. At their next
meeting, they would like a pledge of work

hours from our organization. A motion
was made to contribute 200 work hours.

New York State Convention: Barbara

Carier has been coordinating the members

who will be attending the State Conven-
tion in Saratoga Springs May 2-4 ,1997.
Ann Hicks will prepare a poster from our

Branch and Chris O’Connor will coordinate

a basket to be raffled off at the Conven-
tion for the benefit of LAF.

Phyllis Kelly circulated a sign-up sheet for

the Decorator Showcase House for April
26 and 27.

Judy Weidemann explained her project on
Equity for Young Children and stated that

a program will be presented on Maich 22
on gender-free pre-school programs.

The meeting adjourned at 8:50 PM.

Recording Secretary
Christine O’Connor

AAUW Educational
Foundation (EF)

Our Philanthropic Commi.tment

EF is the philanthropic arm of AAUW

which supports AAUW’ s continued efforts

in advancing education and equity for
women and girls. As we know EF does this
by providing funds for groundbreaking
research, community action projects and
pioneering scholarship by outstanding

women. This money comes primarily
from the long-term? grassroots,
fund-raising efforts of AAUW branches
across the country. The enduring com-
mitment of AAUW members to contrib-
ute to this 115 year-old program is
remarkable. As a result EF has helped
more than 6,500 women reach their
personal and professional goals through
a variety of fellowships and grants.

In 1996-97 the AAUW Educational
Foundation awarded more than $2.6
million in fellowships and grants to 308
women. This number represents only
9.8 per cent of the applicants. The
number and quality of the applicants
increases annually, particularly as costs
for higher education mount and govern-
ment funding dwindles.

Buffalo Branch

In 1972-73 Buffalo Branch made a
commitment to establish a Research &
Projects Endowment ($35,000.00). It was
later completed. In 1982-83 the Buffalo
Branch Centennial American Fellowship
Fund was created. As a branch we antici-
pate completing our pledge of
$100,000.00 with proceeds from this
year’s used book sale. With the ap-
proved contribution of $8,500.00 from
the 1996 book sale, the amount in the
fellowship fund is now approximately
$95,000.00.

A Personal Note
In March I went to Washington, DC to

select AAUW Educational Foundation
Career Development and Community

(Continued on page 6)
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Welcome to
Our New
Members!

Marie Riepenhoff-Talty Ph.D.
Director Virology Laboratories
Children’s Hospital

Associate Professor

Dept. of Pediatrics and Microbi-
ology

SUNY at Buffalo

Phone 716-878-7084

Fax: 717-888-3804

e-mail:
mtalty@ubmede.buffalo.edu

She earned her bachelor of
science degree at St. Mary’s
College, Notre Dame, IN, mas-
ters of science from St. Louis
University and her Ph.D. at
SUNY at Buffalo.

Beverly Tomasi

187 Bauman Rd.
Williamsville, NY 14221
Phone: 716-633-3977

Tomasi earned her bachelor of
science degree in Education at
D’Youville College and her
master’s of education at SUNY
at Buffalo. She is presently a
reading specialist at West
Seneca East Middle School.

submitted by
Rita Cascia
VP Membership Recruitment

AAUW BUFFALO BRANCH

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL DATE

IS COMING UP

Our membership dues for the upcoming year (July ,
1997- June 30, 1998) are due by July 1, 1997. We will
be collecting dues at our May Luncheon or you may
mail your dues to the treasurer. Please renew by the
due date as there is much more paperwork for the
treasurer and membership chairperson if dues are sent
into the Association and State at a later date. Thank
you for your cooperation. (See break down on pg. 6)

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 1995 - 1996
ELECTED_OFFICERS

President Karen Noonan
President-Elect Diane Silvestro
U-P Program Caroiyn ladovito
U-P Membership Rita Cascia
U-P Membership Retention Carolyn nag
Recording Secretary Christine 0’Connor
Corresponding Secretary Carol Paskuly
Branch Treasurer Bunny Blackstone
Loans Fund Treasurer Maryalice Seagrave
Educational foundation Chair Ann Hicks
Education & Equity Judy Weidemann
Public Policy Diane Sina
Nominating Committee Chair Margit Spector
Nominating Committee Bunny Blackstone

Jane Riga

Judy Bratty

Marion Fay

APPOINTED OFFICERS

Bylaws Chair Sharon Rich
Interest Area Representatives
Community Phgllis Kelly
Cultural Judy Summer
Education Barbara Carier
International Relations —
Newsletter Editor Joan Eschner
Chamberlin Loan Anastasia Johnson
Finance/Budget R
Historian Ruthe Sicherman
LAF Project Mary Jo Evans
Public Relations Rita McDonald
Study Group Coordinator Judy Bratty
College/University Relations Elaine Cusker
E.F. Book Sale Facilitator Bunny Blackstone
May Luncheon Joan Richmond
Tri-County Interbranch

Council Diane Silvestro

688-0987
631-3349
634-08927
625-6957
634-63480
649-08637
881-4358
655-4519
833-8437
741-3964
649-8975
632-4188
834-6731
655-4519
837-7924
833-5995
836-56680

631-9777

839-1952
634-3608
839-8933

674-5837
885-2486

873-4498
699-8981
876-2153
833-5995
741-4885
655-4519
689-6362

631-3349
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(EF Continued from page 4)

Action grant recipients for
1997-98. Working with nine
other AAUW members from
across the country, several of
whom had been earlier recipi-
ents of EF career development
grants or fellowships, was an
unexpected opportunity and
rewarding experience.

The process of selection
actually began prior to the
meeting in Washington, DC.
Each panelist received a
carton of 150 career develop-
ment applications and a
notebook of 17 community
action applications. Along
with the applications we
received the criteria to be
considered in the selection
process and packets of re-
viewer evaluation forms. We
were each assigned to read 75
career applications and rank
order our top 17. Two weeks
later we communicated by
e-mail or telephone with our
partner and shared our top
ranked 17 applicants. We then
read the applications selected
by our partner, compared
those to the applicants we had
on our lists, and compiled an
integrated rank order listing
to review in Washington. Once
in Washington, we reviewed,
eliminated and finalized our
preferred list of 12-15 appli-
cants to present to the full
panel. The community action
grant recipients were reviewed
and selected in the same
fashion.

A frustration for reviewers
and staff was not being able to

fund more of the outstanding and highly qualified
candidates. Of 724 eligible applications (up signifi-
cantly from previous years), we were able to select
only 70 candidates and 3 alternates to be recom-
mended to the EF Board for approval next month.

It was wonderfully inspiring to read and hear the
stories of so many highly motivated and focused
career applicants. The scope and significance of their
accomplishments, contributions and future goals are
awesome.

I was gratified to be invited to be a guest panelist
(reviewer). Having this opportunity deepened my
regard for membership and involvement in AAUW. As
members we can be proud of the work of our branch
in supporting the AAUW Educational Foundation
which has such a grand tradition of providing “funds
to advance education, research, and self development
for women and to foster equity and positive societal
change.”

Submitted by Ann Hicks, EF Chair

AAUW Membership Dues Break Down

Amount $51.50 (includes branch,
state and Association
dues) (state dues have
gone up $3.00 this year)
2.00 (optional)

Legal Advocacy Fund (LAF)
' $53.50 total

Association Life Members $22.50
Legal Advocacy Fund (LAF) 2.00 (optional)
$24.50
Dual Members:
Buffalo Primary Branch $51.50
LAF 2.00 (optional)
$53.50

Buffalo Secondary Branch $14.50

Student Affiliate
(working on an
undergraduate degree)

LAF

$24.75
2.00 (optional)
$26.75
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BOOKSALE VOLUNTEERS

The following members have agreed to act as depot/and or pick-up stations for the
Book Sale Collections. We would appreciate any other members who have dry base-
ments, family rooms, garages, etc. to volunteer Space to store our books before the
lsale(zi. We would also appreciate the use of a van or small truck to haul the bigger
oads.

Thank You

Chris O’Connor 649-0637
Book Collection Chair

Buffalo

Carol Jamieson 25 Chatham 877-8569 Depot

Amelia Sherrets 141 University 832-2928 Depot
Maryalice Seagrave 350 Warwick 833-0437 Depot

Leslie McCain 228 Hoyt 882-5860 Pick-up
Kenmore, Tonawanda

Barbara Smith 348 Everett 835-2541 Pick-up
Amherst Snyder, Williamsville, E. Amherst

Marion Fay 347 Brantwood 836-5660 Pick-up

Karen Noonan 26 Shady Oak Court 688-0987 Depot/Pick-up
Carolyn Day 127 Meadowview  634-6340 Depot

Mary O’Connor 30 Fairways 631-9227 Pick-up
Clarence

Ann Hicks, Ann Bish 5177 Willowbrook 741-3964 Pick-up

Alice Mason 5205 Brookfield 634-2684 Pick-up
Cheektowaga

Ruth Seitz 19-B Wayne Terrace 834-4973 Pick-up
Hamburg, Colden

Judy Weidemann 50 Boxwood 649-0975 Depot/Pick-up
Nancy Garver 8363 Lower East Hill 941-3150 Depot/Pick-up
Orchard Park, E . Aurora, Marilla

Chris O’Connor 3797 Lynn 649-0637 Depot/Pick-up
Carol Battle 114 Henning 662-6056 Depot/Pick-up
Claudia Kania 2 Quaker Terr. 662-1992 Depot/Pick-up
Bunny Blackstone 11478 Tomarsue  655-4519 Depot/Pick-up

Ann Montes 2316 Shadagee (Eden) 627-9825 Pick-up
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Cultural Events |
45 & Spring is finally

&%Z  laggasy here, with so much to :

do now that the

=4 weather is improving

Perhaps you will want to “take tea”
at the Theodore Roosevelt Inaugural
National Historic Site. It will be available
on April 16 and 18, or in the form of a
Mother-Daughter Tea on April 11 and 19.
Continuing with the theme of Buffalo’s
history, an exhibit featuring “Buffalo’s
Grain Elevators” opens at the
Burchfield-Penney Art Center on April 19.
The BPO Classics Series continues in April
with concerts on the 5th and 6th entitled
“Music of Love and the Sea”, featuring
Debussy’s “La Me.” The Pops series on
April 18 and 19 stars John Tesh. Guitar-
ists, The Assad Brothers, will be presented
by QRS on April 6. Les Violons de Roy
appear on the Buffalo Chamber Music
Series on April 9. The last concert in the
Amherst Symphony Orchestra series, on
April 27, will feature Stephen Manes,
piano, and Steven Thomas, guest conduc-
tor.

The extremely popular dance group,
Stomp, will appear at Shea’s Buffalo from
April 8-13. Artpark at the Church returns
with, in April, the musical, “The Taffetas.”
“The Complete Works of William
Shakespeare Abridged” by the Reduced
Shakespeare Company, closes the season
al the Kavinoky Theatre. For information
on other events, consult Gusto and
Artvoice.

We wish to express our sympathy to
Lois Dabney on the death of her hus-
band, Dr. Oliver Dabney.

AAUW BUFFALO
BRANCH STUDY
GROUPS

Tuesday-German Study Group meets on an
irregular basis. For information about
dates and location, call Renny Ferber
(836-3277) or Gloria Beutner (838-1273)
it you plan to attend.

4/15/97 Wednesday-Mollie Fleysher
Memorial Music Study Group will meet at
1:00 P.M. in the home of Jo Herman, 258
LaSalle Ave., Buffalo. Favorite organ music
will be presented. Call Jo (833-1886) if
you Plan to attend.

4/15/97 Thursday-Crafts Group will meet.
Call Barbara Dascomb (685-2079) if you
will attend.

4/15/97 Tuesday-Book Review Group will
meet at 1:00 P.M. at the home of Dorothy
Payne, 93 Crosby Ave., Kenmore, NY.
Dorothy will give a book report. Please call
Mary Jane Orcutt (875-9896) if you plan
to attend.

4/16/97 Wednesday-Dinner by the Book
will meet at the Country Kitchen, 2075
Niagara Falls Blvd., Amherst, NY. Jane Riga
will review Heartbreak Hotel by Anne
River Siddons. Please call Suzanne
Grossman (837-8769) for reservations.

4/23/97 Wednesday-Clueless Group
(Mystery Book Club) will meet at the
Original Pancake House, Main St.,
Williamsville. Joan Roberts will do a pre-
sentation of Anna Katherine Green, an
early Buffalo mystery writer. Please call
Joyce Swartney (688-2239 if you plan to
attend.
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Be Part of the
Women-Built
House

Have you ever thought that ‘we
girls can do anything?’ Now’s the
time for us to show others that we can
even build a house!

NAWBO (National Association of
Women Business Owners) has teamed
up with Habitat for Humanity to build a
women-built house in Buffalo. And
AAUW Buffalo Branch has offered to
support this worthy project. We are

' asking our members to get involved in
the actual construction of this house,
the 50th Habitat for Humanity/Buffalo

- house. In fact, the Board felt so confi-
dent that there would be sufficient

. interest in helping a family (in this
case, a single mother and her two
children ) move into decent, safe hous-
ing that the Board committed our

" membership to volunteering 200 hours.

What does it mean to volunteer

* to work on this house? It means

that no construction experience is

. required but that once the building
starts, volunteers ( 15 max) will be
working a five-hour day or until the
materials for that day are used up.
There is no way to know in advance
what type of work you’ll be doing.
Although you may volunteer to work
only one day, one day is a generous

- contribution-of your time.

AAUW Buffalo Branch Newsletter

How can we volunteer time? As you
may have read in Pat Swift’s March 8th
column, “Womanscope,” four thousand
volunteer hours are needed, and to date
one thousand hours have been pledged. If
you are interested in volunteering, contact
Ann Bish or Ann Hicks at 741-3964 to
request a form.

Can we make money donations?
Definitely. Again, call 741-3964 and we’ll
give you the needed information to make
your donation. NAWBO has raised $32,000
but $42,000 is needed to build the
three-bedroom home. (Donations totaling
$370 with our 200 volunteer hours will
secure AAUW Buffalo Branch’s name on
NAWBO’s published donor list.)

When is the ground breaking for
this women-built house at 589 Sy-
camore Street? Very likely construction
will begin in May and the family will be in
their new home by Christmas.

We are extremely enthusiastic about this
venture with NAWBO as we believe that by
getting involved Buffalo Branch is contrib-
uting its support, not only to a project of
another women’s organization, but also to
the Buffalo community. Anyway, “we girls
can do anything.” Right?

&

AWOMAN'S
PLACE

N AW B0

" THE WOMEN-BUILT HOUSE

Submitted by
Ann Bish
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- BACK TO THE
PAST

by Ruthe Sicherman
We had a parade!

In 1981 we began warehousing books at
the YWCA on Franklin St., just a hop, skip
and a jump from the Convention Center,
where the sale was to be held in April, ’82.
[ had visualized a small parade from the Y
to the Center, but after talking to Connie
McGillicuddy, who had led many St.
Patrick’s Day parades, his helpful sugges-
tions made it grow.

[ had asked the marchers to dress in
old-fashioned clothes and to bring every
kind of “wheels,” from the VW van to

wagons and baby buggies, to move the
books.

Through the magic of Connie’s name, |
was able to get Mayor James Griffin to
lead the parade. He was flanked by four
mounted police and followed by the
Buffalo Traditional School marching band.
The mayor proclaimed the week of the
sale “AAUW Book Sale Week.”

‘This was April, but the evening before the
parade it began to snow. After all, this IS
Buffalo.

The next morning I frantically called the
streets department and asked to have
Franklin Street cleared from the YW to the
Convention Center. “You have to let us
know two weeks ahead of time,” the
woman informed me. Impossible! However,
when I explained that the mayor would be

leading the parade, she relented and
got the job done.

The Buffalo News photographer didn’t
get a picture of either the mayor or the
band, as both were late arriving. In-
stead, he got a good picture of Suzanne
Grossman and missed all the hoopla!

April Program
Cinderella

(The Real Story)

Is Cinderella a beautiful passive girl
waiting for her fairy godmother to
make a real life possible or is the Real
Cinderella a proactive woman who
makes her own choices, has no fairy
godmother, is smarter than the Prince,
and creates her own transformation.?

Joan Goldberg, storyteller,
artist, and teacher, will tell
us the Real Cinderella
story - a story that has
been told for centuries in
every culture from
Algonquin to African, from
East to West.

NOTICE

Please post the inclosed slinger in a
public place. The Book Sale is our
major fund raiser for the year. We

need the contribution of books.
ﬁ_“@
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Address
Telephone (W) (H)
Fax E-Mail

Other organizations you belong to:

Circle one: Member of Branch
Association Life Member
Dual Member (Buffalo Primary - Buffalo Secondary)
Student Affiliate

Enclosed is a check for $ payable to AAUW Buffalo Branch

Mail to: Bunny Blackstone
11478 Tomarsue Dr.
Marilla, NY 14102

March Branch Meeting

Cinderella (The Real Story)

April 12, 1997
Holiday Inn - Airport

"

4600 Genessee Street, Cheektowaga, NY

_ Quiche Du Jour with Fresh Fruit $10.25
" Cashew Chicken Salad $10.75

All include, salad, coffee, tea, decaf and mousse

Send reservations and check By April 5th to

i

|

|

i

i

|

i

: Menu (check your preference)
|

|

|

|

: Dianne Silvestro 6 Belvoir Rd, Buffalo, NY 14221-3614
|

Write checks payable to "Buffalo Branch AAUW"




In principle and in practice 4aUw values and seeks a diverse membership. There shall be no barriers to Sull
participation in this organization on the basis of gender, race, creed, age, sexual orientation, national origin,
or disability.

AAUW promotes equity for all women and girls, life-long education and positive societal

AMERKCAN change.
ASSOCIATION OF

UNTVERSITY
WOMEN

: The AAUW Educational Foundation provides funds to advance education, research,
AAUW and self-development for women and to foster equity and possessive societal change.

i AAUW’s Legal Advocacy Fund provides funding and a support system for AAUW
ok women seeking judicial redress for sex discrimination.

Moving? Did not receive the newsletter? Please contact Marion Fay (836-5660). This newsletter
was delivered to the William Street Post Office, Buffalo NY on March 21, 1996

BUFFALO BRANCH Non-Profit
= Marion S. Fay i
AMERICAN 347 Brantwood Road &];SLDNY
ASSOCIATION OF Snyder, NY 14226 Permit No. 1078
UNIVERSITY
WOMEN

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED




Governor

George E. Pataki (R)
Executive Chambers
State Capitol
Albany, NY 12924
(518) 474-7516

Lieutenant Governor
Elizabeth McCaughey Ross (R)
Executive Chambers- Room 326
State Capitol,

Albany, NY 12224
(518)474-4623

Attorney General

Comptroller
Dennis Vacco (R)

H. Carl MccCall (D)

888 Statler Towers (2/1/97) 65 Court St. Room 3504
Buffalo, NY 14202 Buffalo, NY 14202
847-7169 847-7122

Department of Law-State Capitol Alfred E. Smith Office Bldg.
Albany, NY 12224 Albany, NY 12236
(518)474-7330 (518)474-4040

Secretary of State
Alexander Treadwell Timothy Doolittle

162 Washington Ave. 65 Court St. Room 202
Albany, NY 12231 Buffalo, NY 14202
(518)474-4764 874-7110

NEW YORK STATE SENATORS
e Legislative Office Bldg., Albany, NY 12247 (518)455-2800

57th District S8th District
Anthony R. Nanula (D) William T. Stachowski(D)
65 Court St., Room 213 2030 Clinton St.

Buffalo, NY 14202 Buffalo, NY 14206
847-7939 826-3344

59th District 60th District
Dale M .Volker (R) Mary Lou Rath (R)

Regional Rep. of WNY

620 Main St. 5500 Main St. Suite 260
East Aurora, NY 14052 Williamsville, NY 14221
655-0993 633-0331

NEW YORK STATE ASSEMBLYMEN
Legislative Office Bldg., Albany, NY 12248 (518)455-4100

140th District
Robin Schimminger (D)
3514 Delaware Ave.
Kenmore, NY 14217
873-2540

143rd District

Paul A. Tokasz (D)
General Donovan Bldg.
Buffalo, NY 14203
852-2791

146th District
Richard A. Snuth (D)
3812 South Park Avenue
Blasdell, NY 14219
826-1878

141st District
Arthur O. Eve (D)
1377 Fillmore Ave.
Buffalo, NY 14211
895-2464

144th District
Sam Hoyt (D)
General Donovn Bldg.
Buffalo, NY 14203
852-2795

147th District
Thomas M. Reynolds (R)
36 North Main St.
Warsaw, NY 14569
786-0180

142nd District
Richard R. Anderson (R)
5555 Main St.
Williamsville, NY 14221
634-1895

145th District
Richard ]. Keane (D)
1110 Abbott Rd.
Buffalo, NY 14220
825-6080

148th District
Sandra Lee Wirth (R)
1500 Union Rd.

West Seneca, NY 14224
675-7170
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1997 Directory of Public Officials

President of the United States
Bill Clinton (D)

The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Ave.
Washington D.C. 20500

1/9/97

Vice President of the United States
Al Gore (D)

The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Ave.

Washington D.C. 20500

United States Senators

Daniel P. Moynihan (D)
28 Church St.

Suite 203 Guaranty Bldg.
Buffalo NY 14202
551-4097

464 Russell Senate Office Bldg.
Washington D.C. 20510
(205)224-4451

Alfonse M. D’Amato (R)
111 W. Huron St.
Room 620,

Buffalo, NY 14202
846-4111

520 Hart Office Bldg.
Washington D.C. 20510
(205)224-6542

United_States Congressmen

27th District

29th District

30th_District

Bill Paxon (R) John ]. LaFalce(D) Jack Quinn (R)
5500 Main St. 111 W. Huron St. 403 Main St.
Williamsville NY 14291 Room 617 Brisbane Bldg.
634-2324 Buffalo NY 14202 Rm. 240

846-4056 Buffalo, NY 14203
2412 Rayburn Bldg. 845-5257

Washington D.C. 20515

2310 Rayburn Bldg.

331 Cannon House Bldg.

(202)225-5265
(202)225-5265

Washington D.C. 20515

Washington D.C. 20515
(202)225-3231

(202)225-3306

Justices of the Supreme Court
Appellate Division Justices

City Court Bldg., 50 Delaware Ave., Buffalo NY 14202

M. Dolores Denman (D) - Presiding Judge

John Callahan (D)
John H. Doerr (D)

851-3291

Leo ]. Fallon (D)
Samuel L. Green (D) -
Ann T. Mikoll (D)

Trial Court Justices - 8th Judicial District

County Hall, 92 Franklin St., Buffalo NY 14202

Christopher J. Burns (R)
Nelson H. Cosgrove (D)
Kevin M. Dillon (D)
Vincent E. Doyle (D)
Eugene M. Fahey (D)
Joseph S. Forma (D)
Joseph Gerace (D)

Joseph R. Glownia (D)
Jerome C. Gorski (D)
Barbara Howe (D)
Jackie Koshian (D)
Rose D. LaMendola (R)
David J. Mahoney (R)
John A. Michalek (D)

851-3291

Joseph D. Mintz (R)
Peter J. Notaro (D)
John F. O’Donnell (D)
Edward A. Rath (R)
Frank A. Sedita, Jr. (D)
Rose H. Sconiers (D)
Robert E. Whelan (D)
Penny M. Wolfgang (R)



Now Accepting Books!

The Buffalo Branch of AAUW

1s accepting book donations now for its

AMERICAN 43rd Annual Used Book Sale
ASSOCIATION OF ot
U to be he
e June 5-8, 1997

at a site to be announced.

Call 649-0637

now for information
on where to donate books.

Recycle your books!

Please NO textbooks,encyclopedias,

condensed books or weekly magazines.

The AAUW Used Book Sale proceeds provide funds for scholars.

AAUW will donate a portion of the collected books to the Family Literacy
Project of Buffalo, which distributes books to children in need.



